
THE WARWICKSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 
 

ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984 
 

THE WARWICKSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL  
(COUNTRY PARKS) (OFF-STREET PARKING PLACES) (REVOCATION) ORDER 2021 

 
 

Warwickshire County Council propose to make the above named Revocation Order, pursuant to 
the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, the effect of which will be to revoke the existing 
Warwickshire County Council (Country Parks) (Off Street Parking Places) Order 2013 which 
currently applies to Hartshill Hayes Country Park, Kingsbury Water Park and Pooley Country Park.  
This revocation is being proposed in anticipation of the introduction of civil parking enforcement.  
 
A copy of the proposed Revocation Order, together with a copy of the 2013 Order to be revoked 
and a statement of the Council's reasons for proposing to make the Revocation Order, are 
available on the Council’s website at https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/news/20206/north-
warwickshire-borough and at Shire Hall, Market Place, Warwick. 
 
Any enquiries relating to the proposals may be made to Paula Cheesman, Country Parks Manager, 
Warwickshire County Council (tel. no. 01926 418222).  Any objections or representations to the 
proposals, which must be in writing and specify the grounds on which they are made, should be 
addressed to Paula Cheesman, Country Parks Manager, c/o Kingsbury Water Park, Bodymoor 
Heath, Sutton Coldfield, B76 0DY or sent by email to parks@warwickshire.gov.uk. (Objections, 
representations, and the name of the objector or person making a representation, will normally be 
treated as public information and may be published. For further information on how Warwickshire 
County Council processes personal data please refer to the Customer Privacy Notice which is 
available at https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/privacy).  Objections and representations must be 
sent so as to be received by 11 June 2021. 
 

S Duxbury 
Assistant Director Governance & Policy 

 
Shire Hall, Warwick 
20 May 2021 
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